Government of the District of Columbia Office of the Chief Financial Officer



Natwar M. Gandhi Chief Financial Officer

MEMORANDUM

TO: The Honorable Kwame R. Brown

Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia

FROM: Natwar M. Gandhi

Chief Financial Officer

DATE: July 5, 2011

SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement - "Office of Returning Citizen Affairs Naming

Act of 2011"

REFERENCE: Bill 19-138, As Introduced

Conclusion

Funds are sufficient in the proposed FY 2012 through FY 2015 budget and financial plan to implement the provisions of the proposed legislation.

Background

The proposed legislation would change the name of the Office on Ex-Offender Affairs to the Office of Returning Citizen Affairs.

Financial Plan Impact

Funds are sufficient in the proposed FY 2012 through FY 2015 budget and financial plan to implement the provisions of the proposed legislation. The agency can absorb the minimal costs associated with replacing signs, business cards, and other office materials to reflect the new name.